
 
Manchester Health and Wellbeing Board 

Report for Information 
 
Report to: Manchester Health and Wellbeing Board – 9 June 2021 
 
Subject: COVID-19 Update and Vaccination Programme Update  
 
Report of:  Director of Public Health  
                                Medical Director, Manchester Health and Care Commissioning 
 

 
Summary 
 
At the meeting of the Board, the Director of Public Health (DPH) will present the latest data 
and intelligence relating to COVID-19 with a particular focus on Variants of Concern (VOC).  
The Medical Director, Manchester Health and Care Commissioning, will also provide the 
Board with a progress report on the ongoing roll out of the Vaccination Programme.  A 
slideset will be published on the Council website in advance of the meeting. 
 
Recommendations 
 
The Board is asked to receive the presentation. 
 

 
Board Priority(s) Addressed:  
 

Health and Wellbeing Strategy priority Summary of contribution to the strategy 

Getting the youngest people in our 
communities off to the best start  

The COVID-19 VOC Prevention Plan and 
Vaccination Programme supports the city’s 
response to the pandemic both in terms of 
the resilience of the health and care 
system, and the recovery of the population 
within education, employment and wider 
health and wellbeing priorities.  

Improving people’s mental health and 
wellbeing  

Bringing people into employment and 
ensuring good work for all 

Enabling people to keep well and live 
independently as they grow older 

Turning around the lives of troubled 
families as part of the Confident and 
Achieving Manchester programme 

One health and care system – right care, 
right place, right time 

Self-care 

 
  



Contact Officers: 
 
Name:  David Regan 
Position: Director of Public Health 
E-mail:  david.regan@manchester.gov.uk 
 
Name:  Dr Manisha Kumar 
Position: Medical Director, Manchester Health and Care Commissioning 
Email:  manisha.kumar1@nhs.net 
 
Background documents (available for public inspection): 
 
The following documents disclose important facts on which the report is based and have 
been relied upon in preparing the report. Copies of the background documents are 
available up to 4 years after the date of the meeting. If you would like a copy please contact 
one of the contact officers above. 


